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Subject: 14/02156/OUT

Hi Gemma,

I have had a quick look through the application, and given that I provided substantial comments at pre-app I’ve made some brief follow up comments: 

While significant changes have been made there are a number of issues that need to be addressed to provide some certainty that a suitable design response will be achieved on the site at Reserved Matters stage.

· Further consideration of the approach to the eastern boundary/ edge with the industrial units is required. Residential located tight up against the boundary is not appropriate (units 74 and 73). It is anticipated that a ‘buffer’ approach of some sort will be taken to mitigate noise/visual impact.

· While the north/west boundary is now more outward facing and relates to the adjacent approved scheme, the configuration of access roads here is very awkward. Duplication of routes does not make for efficient use of land. This should be reconsidered, and ideally direct access should be sought from the adjacent access on the approved site.

· The density and mix of building typologies is very even across the scheme. There is a need to consider proposed house types in three dimensions to ensure appropriate street scenes that demonstrate a clear hierarchy of streets and spaces. 

· While the proposed green link through the site is positive, there is a need to rationalise the design response along this route. For example a greater continuity of enclosure along the central green route would provide better surveillance and enclosure of this route.  Also further consideration is required as to where this route leads. How does it connect to off-site links and the Public Right of Way?

· In general further consideration to the organisation and configuration of units is required to achieve an appropriate townscape led response, with particular attention paid to key views and vistas into, out of and through the site.

· The distribution of storey heights across the site seems uncoordinated. The location of 2.5storey units adjacent to the landscape buffer to the south does not seem to be the most sensitive response to this edge. Similarly while some 3 storey may be appropriate within the site, I am concerned over the allocation of 3 storey to square plan detached units. A sense of scale required to enclose this space would be better achieved with linked units.  

Hope this is helpful
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